

14.3

Question on Notice 40/2011 Expenditure on Senior and Queens Counsel

Submitted by: Councillor Vincent De Luca OAM

Question

Further to the General Manager's confirmation that Council had received legal advice on "Local Government" matters from Brett Walker SC and Stuart Littlemore QC why then do answers to Questions on Notice 26/2011 and 27/2011 indicate that no expenditure was incurred by Council?

Response

The General Manager's memo to all Councillors dated 31 October 2011 stated that Mr Littlemore provided no advice.

Mr Walker SC provided verbal advice for which no fee was charged.

ITEM 14.3 Page 134